Wiscasset Transportation Committee

November 1, 2010

Present:  Don Jones, Cindy Fischer, and Sean Rafter 

Absent:  Lois Kwantz, Seaver Leslie 


Don opened the meeting at 7pm. Because secretary Lois was absent, we dispensed with the reading of the minutes. We took up a discussion of the presentation that the organization ROAD had made at our September 13 meeting. Cindy had not been present but she had reviewed the letter and attachments that ROAD had sent to the MDOT Commissioner Cole. Sean said that he did not think the Town of Wiscasset should consider funding further bypass studies, but he felt that this committee could support some of the interim measures that ROAD was advocating. We developed a list of five items that this committee has supported in the past or could support. 

Sean made the following motion, which was seconded and adopted without opposition.

The Transportation Committee supports the following recommendations made by ROAD:

1. MDOT fund a trained officer to direct traffic in downtown Wiscasset during the high traffic congestion periods.

2. Signage on I-295 be enhanced to specifically encourage use of alternate routes

3. Provide information to travelers about alternate local routes.

4. Request MDOT to provide recent traffic data for Route 1 in Wiscasset

5. Move forward on the Railroad Avenue project to provide increased parking, relocate and expand the train-boarding platform, and create an intermodal terminal in Wiscasset.


Discussion moved to other old business. Don confirmed that the town manager had mailed a formal request under the Freedom of Information Act to the US Army Corps of Engineers on October 27 for information on the bypass LEDPA decision process. Cindy inquired about the resolution of the complaint from Bristol resident Todd Richards about storm-sewer grates on Federal and other town streets. Don said that the town and MDOT had corrected the grates on Federal Street, and that problem grates on other town streets would be corrected when capital funds became available. 


The committee will next meet on Monday December 6. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Don Jones, Chairman

